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YOUR DONATION OR LEGACY GIFT 
WILL HELP FUND OUR FUTURE!

The 100 Years Campaign has currently 
raised nearly two million dollars that will 
allow Temple Israel to continue to maintain 
our beautiful facility and continue services 
and programming for our community.

If you are interested in supporting the 
campaign, or getting more information, 
please call the Temple office.

COMMUNITY MUSICAL 
KABBALAT SHABBAT
Friday, August 14 at 6:30 pm

Facebook Live
Join us virtually for a musical Kabbalat Shabbat experience partnering with Temple 
Israel, Temple Beth Shalom, Alpert JCC and Rabbi Emeritus of Congregation Shir 
Chadash Howard Laibson!  Bring your own Challah, Shabbat Candles and Wine 

and join us in joyous song and prayer. 
We are looking forward to coming together as a community to bring in Shabbat! 



2

Kol Yisra’el is a monthly newsletter published August - June 
by Temple Israel (a member of the Union for Reform Judaism).  

The deadline for submission of all material for the newsletter is the  
10th of the preceding month prior to publication.

PROFESSIONAL STAFF
Rabbi Scott Fox •  Cantor Sara Hass •  Cantor Emeritus Marvin Finnley

Eric J. Shatzkin, Exec. Director • Sharon Amster Brown, Educator 
Kara Liu, Youth Director • David York, Accompanist

Our Mission is to actively engage in a journey of Jewish spiritual, 
educational and social growth.

Our Vision is to be a vibrant, caring Reform congregation of 
living Judaism that embraces the rich legacy of Jewish thought, 
practice and spirituality.

Steve Gordon
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Bobbi Horowitz
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Laurie Arroyo
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Mark Dressner

VP Ritual Practices

Deborah Fabricant
VP Ways & Means

Lysa Saltzman
Secretary

Rick Burney
Treasurer

Joyce Feldman
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Ron Artstein, Karen Ben-Shmuel, Greg Endelman,
Jennette Fackler, Daniel Felsenthal, Jared Goldin, Jill Granek, 

Jerry Levy,  David Rosen, Lena Shupper, Wayne Slavitt, 
Sheryl Stahl and Ed Zwieback

Alan Lilien, Foundation President

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2020 - 2021

SERVICES AND TORAH STUDY
ZOOM LINKS

Friday Evening Services - 6:00 pm
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87165332931 

Saturday Morning Torah Study - 8:45 am
https://zoom.us/j/163280737 

Shabbat Morning Services - 10:30 am
https://zoom.us/j/987542891 

(Please Note: if there is a Bar/Bat Mitzvah
 a different link will be provided)

Services are also streamed on Facebook Live
https://www.facebook.com/Temple-Israel-Long-Beach-

CA-197939336908344/

Colleen Carver

Harriette Ellis

Andrea Friedenthal

Darrin Hammer

CJ Harmatz

Mark Levinstein

Ann Martin

Get Well WishesGet Well Wishes

JOIN US ON FACEBOOK LIVE

Tot Shabbat is a fun, informal, child-centered Shabbat Service, 
designed especially for children, ages newborn to early elementary 
school age and their loved ones. Through songs, prayers, stories, and 
Torah time, children love this Service. 

Friday, August 21 at 5:00 pm
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

“Faith,” is certainly not an unusual title 
for an article in a house of worship’s 
monthly bulletin. My use of the word, 
however, has nothing to do with 
religious observance. The “faith” that 
I’m thinking of has more to do with 
needing the patience necessary while 
we wait for some normalcy to return to 
our world.  

As I sit to write this article, I’m coming 
off the joyous occasion of Rabbi Fox’s 
first Shabbat with us. That included 

Friday night services, Saturday night Havdalah, both of which I 
attended, as well as Torah Study and services on Saturday morning.  
I also thoroughly enjoyed being part of the drive by caravan in 
front of the Temple on Friday afternoon welcoming Rabbi Fox to 
our community. Prior to the caravan, I chose to enter the building 
(with my mask), for the first time in nearly four months.  

The wave of emotion I felt as I sat in an empty sanctuary was 
completely unexpected. This was a place where all of us would 
gather, pray, and practice our own observances, in whatever form 
that took. I also wandered through the empty halls of a building 
that is the centerpiece of our congregational community; the place 
where we catch up with old friends, share a nosh at an oneg, and 
wrap ourselves in the culture of our people. For the last four months, 
we have been deprived of the full enrichment our synagogue has 
to offer. Walking through the building that afternoon brought all 
of that back to me.

The technology of Zoom and other virtual means of connection 
are all wonderful. Much has been written, and accurately so, of the 
effort our Senior Staff have put in to provide our congregation with 
as much as they possibly can during this shutdown. They have been 
beyond fantastic. But let’s be honest here... it’s just not the same.  
Attending services and other activities through Zoom is a great 
way to stay connected, but it’s nowhere near the same as chanting 
melodies with friends while sharing a pew.

The phrase “new normal” has been used quite a bit. For me, I 
prefer the phrase “temporary new normal.” Being in our current 
situation is beyond our control. We also have no idea of when we 
will be able to return to the “regular normal.” But despite our not 
being able to exist as we once did, nor as we would like, we are 
still congregants of Temple Israel. Our building still sits on the 
corner of 3rd and Loma, but more importantly, the soul within our 
building is bursting through the walls just waiting for our return, 
whenever that may be.

Given our inability to gather, and the very scary environment we 
are living with, it might seem strange that the next thing I want to 
tell you is how excited I am. The excitement I’m referring to is the 
arrival of our new spiritual leader, Rabbi Fox. The sheer joy and 
effervescence he is displaying with every interaction, is a delight 
for all of us.  It has picked me up and reminded me of why I love 

FAITH
By Steve Gordon, Temple President

Temple Israel so much.  We are on hold, to be sure.  But deep in my 
heart, I know that hold button will not stay pressed forever.  And I 
cannot wait for the flow of beauty when it is released.  

In the meantime, please remember that we all still have work to do.  
That work includes making good decisions so as to remain safe and 
healthy, embracing the blessings in our lives, and staying engaged 
with our beloved temple. I fully acknowledge that it isn’t easy.  But 
it’s important. Very important.

During my remarks on Rosh HaShanah last year, I said the 
following:

“Five years ago, we changed our dues structure to a voluntary 
membership commitment. At the time, there was concern that 
our commitments would decrease. But that’s not what happened.  
I am very proud to report that during the last five years, our 
commitments have increased… I just used the word proud.  I am 
proud. I’m proud to be part of an organization that is giving its 
membership what it wants and what it needs. And I’m also proud 
to be part of a membership that understands the importance, the 
absolute necessity, of supporting its organization. Even now, during 
this time of transition and uncertainty, people are doing what they 
can. Simply put, we cannot sustain this model unless people do 
what they can, at whatever level that may be. And you are doing 
so. Thank you for that."

My intention here is to remind you of the temple we are, not the 
temple we are forced to be during this crisis. It is currently the 
season of membership renewal. For those of you who have already 
sent in your paperwork, thank you for doing so. If you have not, I 
ask you to consider renewing at the same or even a higher level than 
last year (I suspect that even if you have returned your materials 
and would like to increase your membership commitment, that 
can be arranged).

I started this article off with the words faith and patience. I now 
want to use the word excitement. With Rabbi Fox now among 
us, the joy and excitement (even through Zoom) is palpable. Even 
though I felt pangs of loss while I was sitting alone in the sanctuary 
thinking about what we currently don’t have, that sadness quickly 
dissipated as I witnessed the forty or fifty cars drive by the temple 
to say hello to Rabbi Fox and his family.

Are we living through and enduring a “new normal?” Yes, 
unfortunately we are. But that “new normal” is only a precursor to 
what the real normal is. And that real normal is going to be just as 
terrific as ever.

It’s just going to take a little faith, patience, and commitment to 
get there.
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I, for one, welcome it. It seems more of a 
surprise than anything else. I’ve been so 
focused on how to make the most of my 
time while at home, balancing work and 
family in the same space, that I almost 
forgot about it. Just the other day I was 
in a meeting and in the middle of a 
sentence, little Adi came waddling into 
the room. Not only is new for me to 
have a toddler around at all, but I’m not 
used to including anyone under the age 
of five in a staff meeting. We stopped 
the conversation and Adi giggled at the 

screen while the staff of Temple Israel played for a minute between 
discussing programming and pastoral needs.
I know that we are all in a place of upside down. In a space where 
the expected can’t be counted on and where we are relearning even 
the basic elements of our daily routine as many of our commutes 
shrank from a comfortable drive to a very short walk. Our 
workspaces are now divided up among living and bedrooms and 
missing that fresh sheen that comes when you step back into the 
office after 15 hours away.
So I welcome this surprise. I am glad that while everything else is 
completely different, that Rosh HaShanah is still on the same day 
it always was. Given the virus I half expected the calendar to go 
into quarantine as well, call in from a virtual office somewhere in 
the course of time and share that due to the pandemic the holiday 
was either postponed or completely off. Instead, there it was in the 
same box on my calendar. Waiting patiently as we slowly drove 
along the weeks to its address. This year, Rosh HaShanah has a 
smile, a plate of cookies, and a glass of milk. Even if everything 
else is different this year, we can count on the holiday. Same day, 
same time.
I think there is a reason that holidays live on a calendar that we 
can’t affect. There’s no slowing down the sun, there’s no changing 
the days even though there are times when I feel like a holiday 
comes at a time that’s not quite convenient. Some people say 
the holidays come early, or late, depending on where land in the 
Gregorian calendar, but the truth is that on the Hebrew calendar 
they are always the same. Written in stone, or fire, or parchment 
right there in the Five Books of Moses, and so we oblige. I love 
that we can’t change the date. That it comes even as life moves 
on around it, in spite or despite it. We would likely not celebrate 
our holidays if we could postpone them to a convenient or even 
expected time. They always come when we have something to do 
that day. I’d like to suggest that that is why they exist. They are a 
holiday, like a vacation to another planet of hours. They move us 
to do differently.
This year we have so much that is up in the air, so much that has 
changed and that is changing every day. There’s not much that we 
can rely on to be the same, and the holidays will certainly look 
different this year, but the day is still there for us. Our holy days 
are an anchor in a storm, a constant in the middle of uncertainty. 
It will be inconvenient, a difficult thing to stop and be with the 
holiday when the kids are running around, the sink is dripping 

RABBI FOX'S MESSAGE

RABBI'S MESSAGE
By Rabbi Scott Fox

and the floor needs to be swept, but I invite us to take a little bit 
of this unexpected normal and be with one another. I invite us to 
snap back to our holiday-self, hear some old melodies, and remind 
ourselves of the new year. This fall let’s offer ourselves a taste of 
normal, may it be like honey.
L’shanah tovah, wishing all of us a safe and sweet New Year.

A MESSAGE FROM OUR
HIGH HOLY DAYS TASK FORCE

Due to the ongoing concerns over the Covid19 
pandemic, services this year will be very different 

than any year in the past.  

All of our services will be virtual, 
meaning no one will be in the synagogue. 

other than the Rabbi, Cantor and David York,  
The services will be broadcast over the internet.

The Taskforce is working on which platform will be used, 
most likely ZOOM, Facebook and YouTube, 

or some combination of the three.

In the next few weeks we will send out more information 
about the schedule of the services, where you can access 
them and if you wish to participate by being a reader, 
how to sign up.

Special note to the Volunteer Choir and the Shofar Choir:  
We are working on ways to incorporate both into the services.  
Time to warm up your vocal cords or lips as the case maybe!

If you do not have reliable internet access, have never used 
Zoom, FaceBook or YouTube and would like to have help, 
contact the office. Since the services are virtual, feel free 
to invite NON-members including family and friends to 
join us.  Send an email to the office with the subject line:  
Invites for High Holy Days, so we can provide them all the 
information.
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RITUAL PRACTICE MESSAGE

Tisha B’Av is the primary summer 
observance on the Jewish calendar.  
This is the ninth day of the month of 
Av. Attributed to have taken place on 
this day are both the destruction of the 
First and Second Temple.  This day has 
become the day where other atrocities 
also have occurred to the Jewish 
people.  Some of these include the 
edict for expulsion from Spain being 
issued, massacres during the crusades 
occurring, and some of the worst 

atrocities during the Holocaust taking place.  This is clearly a day of 
mourning.  This is a 24 hour fast day similar to Yom Kippur.  Torah 
is not studied because that would bring joy to a day that is not 
joyful. The mourning period starts three weeks early on the 17th 
of Tamuz, which is thought to be the day that the Babylonians first 
breached the walls of Jerusalem. During these three weeks there 
are no weddings, haircuts or joyous celebrations. On the first of 
Av mourning becomes intensified with no consuming of meat or 
wine, no purchasing of new clothes and no shaving.  (Daniel Syme, 
The Jewish Home)

What can we take from a day that represents the destruction, 
twice, of the Jewish Temple? We can never let this happen again.  
The Jewish people must remain strong and a positive force in 
society. How do we do that? We need to be leaders. We need to 
be involved in all aspects of making society a better place. Temple 
Israel exemplifies this from governmental leaders, student leaders, 
leaders in the arts, in variety of professions, in social justice, and so 
much more. We need to stay strong, especially in this challenging 
year of 2020. As you are able, please support as much as possible, 
financially, the operations of Temple Israel. Preservation of the 
Jewish people goes beyond our own religious denomination but 
also to Jewish people of other denominations as well as secular 
Jews. We can do this by supporting the Jewish Community Center 
bringing all the different Jewish groups together from synagogues 
and schools (including Hillel of Long Beach State) as well as being 
there for the community as a whole.  Also support Jewish Long 
Beach (formerly the federation) and Jewish Family and Children’s 
Service.

If Jewish people are to survive, and people in general must survive, 
do your part in the pandemic. We need to protect ourselves but also 
do our part to protect the vulnerable. As frustrating as it is – wear 
a mask, physically distance, wash up if you have touched possible 
contaminated surfaces. DO NOT gather without practicing 
these precautions and where others are not practicing these easy 
precautions. Remember when no one used to wear seatbelts?

Lastly, to generalize the theme of preservation and preventing 
destruction, BLACK LIVES MATTER. The time is now for 
our society and the world to stop treating people with dark skin 
differently. Yes Jewish people matter. Yes gay people matter. Yes 

TISHA B'AV - PROTECT US ALL
By Mark Dressner, VP Ritual Practices

women matter.  The time though now is, once and for all, to make 
BLACK LIVES MATTER the biggest priority to truly make us 
treated equal in the U.S. and the world.  

As always, please share any thoughts on this or other issues at 
VPRitualPractices@tilb.org  

JOYS OF JEWISH LEARNING
MOVIE DISCUSSION

Thursday, August 27 at 7:00 pm

Discussing the movie
John Lewis: Good Trouble

This intimate account of legendary U.S. Representative John 
Lewis’s life and legacy takes us through his more than 60 years 

of activism-from the bold teenager on the front lines of the Civil 
Rights’ movement to the legislative powerhouse he is today.

https://www.amazon.com/John-Lewis-Good-Trouble/dp/
B087QQQVKC
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SISTERHOOD

THE SISTERHOOD 

GIFT SHOP
The Gift Shop will be open by appointment only, 
Monday through Friday between 10am and 3pm.

Contact Elyse at (562) 429-8626

IT'S TIME TO MAIL IN YOUR 
SISTERHOOD MEMBER RENEWAL! 

Annual Sisterhood Membership Categories
(Please circle your desired member level)

Sarah $36    Rebecca $54    Leah $100    Rachel $180

Membership Renewal ____  New Membership _____

LAST Name: _______________________________________

FIRST Name:  ______________________________________

Address: ___________________________________________

__________________________________________________

Phone:_____________________________________________

Email _____________________________________________

Make checks payable to Temple Israel Sisterhood
Mail check to:

Melissa Campbell, Sisterhood Treasurer
610 Avery Place

Long Beach, CA 90807

ON ZOOM
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 19 

7:00 PM

A set of 5 cards and Zoom info will be sent 
to the first 25 who respond

There is NO charge to participate.
OPEN TO ANYONE

RSVP must be in by August 10th to sisterhood@tilb.org

SISTERHOOD SCHMOOZE!
With Scavenger Hunt At Home

Let’s connect online from home with Zoom and
have a fun scavenger hunt!

Tuesday, October 6th 
from 7:00 to 8:00 pm

Sisterhood members will receive an e-mail
with the Zoom information.

Send any questions to sisterhood@tilb.org

SCAVENGER
HUNT

VIRTUAL

SISTERHOOD WELCOMES RABBI FOX

Sisterhood members are invited to attend 
an online Zoom event with Rabbi Fox!

On Wednesday, August 5th at 7:00 pm
This is planned for 30 minutes.

To attend RSVP to sisterhood@tilb.org
by August 3rd and you will receive

 an e-mail with the Zoom information.

We will be collecting questions for Rabbi Fox.
Please send questions for Rabbi Fox to sisterhood@tilb.org
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HIGH SCHOOL / SOCIAL ACTION

As Jews, we are taught to accept others, without prejudice or 
bias. The Torah states "You shall not hate your kinsfolk in your 
heart. Reprove your kinsman, but incur no guilt because of 
him. You shall not take vengeance or bear a grudge against your 
countrymen. Love your fellow as yourself: I am the Eternal." 
(Leviticus 19: 17-18).
In the Talmud, we learn that all people are descendants from a 
single person so that no person can say, "my ancestor is greater than 
yours." We learn that God created humanity from the four corners 
of the earth - yellow clay, and white sand, black loam, and red soil. 
Therefore, the earth can declare to no part of humanity that it does 
not belong here, that this soil is not their rightful home.
Judaism also teaches the importance of working with others in 
the community to achieve social justice. We are taught that "in a 
city where there are both Jews and Gentile, the collectors of alms 
collect from both Jews and Gentiles; they feed the poor of both, 
visit the sick of both; bury both and restore the lost goods of both, 
for the sake of peace" (Yerushalmi Talmud, Tractate Demai). 
With these important teachings in mind, ANDI has chosen to 
focus on the issue of racial injustice during the coming year.  We 
are committed to doing so through ongoing communication, 
education, programming, and advocacy around this topic.  As 
individuals and as a youth group, we have already taken several 
steps this summer to do our part in raising awareness and 
supporting local organizations dedicated to promoting a more 
equitable, just, and kind world for everyone.
ANDI Social Action Vice President Trevor Davis-Dressner lead 
the way by doing a running challenge to raise awareness and 
money for Black Lives Matter Los Angeles and raised over $2,000 
to empower the black community.  Members of the ANDI youth 
group publicized, participated, and contributed to the effort.  
ANDI President Sasha Pullman, ANDI Religious and Cultural 
Vice President Carmel Artstein, and ANDI Financial Vice 
President Chole Pullman also contributed to the cause by 
peacefully participating in the recent protests in downtown Long 
Beach, adding their voices to this critical time in history. ANDI 
Communications Vice President Sadie Brown spent time learning 
about the effects of racism and our responsibility to be allies to 
people of color, as part of her virtual Camp Newman Teen Fest 
experience this summer.  
ANDI is currently working with African American teens 
from Faithful Central Bible Church in Inglewood to create 
programming for both of our youth groups to exchange ideas and 
life experiences with one another. In addition, ANDI has taken 
steps to inform its members, as well as others, of resources to 
become more informed about the Black Lives Matter and how 
they can become involved. 
As Jews, we have a history and a past of being left out and pursued 
and as allies with the Black community, we will continue to 
attend events, fight for change, and empower the community of 
color around us. We, as the present and future of the Reform 
movement, acknowledge the importance of promoting change in 
society and affirm our commitment to Tikkun Olam (repairing 
the world).

TEMPLE ISRAEL HIGH SCHOOL PROGRAM
By Sasha Pullman ANDI President and 
Trevor Davis-Dressner ANDI Social Action Vice President

TEMPLE ISRAEL FOOD DRIVE
By Paul Levitt, Social Action Chair

For four days in June and July, the Social Acton Committee 
sponsored a drive-up food drive at Temple Israel. Some 18 volunteers 
received donations from approximately 45 congregational and 
neighborhood families. 

At the end of each day, a food bank from the Long Beach area 
picked up the day’s donations which amounted to one very full 
pick-up truck per day.

The organizations receiving the donations were Catholic Outreach 
in Action, East Village Food Bank, Wrap the Kids, and Long 
Beach Community Table. 

The Social Action Committee would like to thank all those who 
helped coordinate, donate goods and volunteer to make this food 
drive a success.

Mazel Tov to Alan & Stephanie Pullman 
on the birth of their first grandchild, 
Luca West Stewart born on Sunday, 
July 5, 2020 weighing 6 lbs. and 8 oz. 
Mazel Tov to parents Alyson & Tom 
Stewart and aunties Chloe and Sasha 
Pullman.

Mazel Tov to Jodi & Larry Weber on 
the birth of their grandson, Bryce 
Thomas Weber born on Sunday, April 
12, 2020 weighing 7lbs. 2 oz.
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MEMBERSHIP MESSAGE
BRINGING MEMBERS TOGETHER
By Laurie Arroyo, VP Membership

When I moved to Long Beach several 
years ago, I began a new journey with 
many unknowns. Born into a fiercely 
secular Jewish family, I was culturally 
Jewish. It never occurred to me to look 
to a synagogue for community. After 
all, aside from Passover and Chanukah, 
organized religion was more foreign 
than this new city.  It took a few years 
for me to find Temple Israel and even 
more to become immersed. First I 
attended Torah Study for a while 

before joining. As Rabbi Fox teaches, in Judaism learning is the 
precursor of action. Making the commitment to this journey, I 
participated in the Joys of Jewish Learning and Membership 
committees, was one of 10 women in the Adult B’not Mitzvah 
class of 2016-2017, joined the Temple Board, and am now Vice 
President of Membership.

One of the joys of being on the Membership Committee is the 
focus on welcoming new congregants, in addition to our work 
supporting our dynamic community, a community that encourages 
growth through engagement. It is this dynamism and our vibrant, 
diverse, loving community that draws new members to come 
explore Jewish traditions, and practice with us.

If you have been a member for several years, you may not be 
aware of how we welcome our newest congregants. Within the 
first few weeks, they receive a welcome letter from the Rabbi and 
Cantor, as well as one from me, providing information about 
ways to connect with the Temple. Also within the first few weeks 
(Covid-19, notwithstanding) new members receive a welcome 
bag filled with goodies. Additionally, our new congregants and 
families are assigned a “mentor” who serves as a resource to help 
them connect with temple activities suited to their interests. The 
goal of our mentor program is to help our newest feel a part of 
our mishpachah. Finally, at the beginning of each calendar year, in 
normal times, we sponsor the New Member Recognition Shabbat 
and Dinner, and invite everyone in the congregation to come 
welcome and celebrate our community’s newest additions.

Always on our agenda is to find new ways to bring our busy and 
diverse congregants together. In the past we have hosted "themed" 
onegs, such as last year's for “Hikers, Bikers & Birders” and “Empty 
Nesters.” Once we are again able to congregate in our beautiful 
building, it is our intention to continue nurturing community by 
offering opportunities to gather, to foster the organic emergence of 
groups and leaders. By the way, as you know it can be a challenge 
to come up with new themes and we encourage you to share your 
creativity. On the horizon, we will be hosting the first annual, 
“Reunion Service and Oneg," inviting friends and previous 
members of the congregation to come together with us, in the 
spirit of a family reunion, to catch up and reminisce. 

Temple Israel is only as good as the individuals who participate 
and volunteer. We are well known for our audacious hospitality 

and warmth BECAUSE of you, our clergy and staff, our Shabbat 
Greeters, and our welcoming spirit. If you are someone who enjoys 
meeting new people and have energy and creativity to share, please 
contact me. If you would like to mentor a new congregant and 
family, we would love to have your help. Our committee welcomes 
new ideas and hopes you will join us. Feel free to email me at 
VPMembership@tilb.org or call (562) 708-2478.

I look forward to meeting each of you and continuing our work 
together building our Temple Israel family.

Welcome New MembersWelcome New Members
Marianne Appel

Gabriel and Zynette Cohen
Michele Vadon

Patrick and Lisa Varon

Thank you to all those who have 
renewed your membership 

in our community.

If you would like to make changes to 
your membership payment schedule, 
please contact the Temple Office and 

speak with Jackie Profeta at 
(562) 434-0996 extension 103 

or email jep@tilb.org
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ORGANIZATIONAL IMPROVMENT INITIATIVE
OII UPDATE
By Dawn Haldane and Freda Ross, OII Chairs

Board Review Delayed Due to COVID-19

The OII Committee concluded its formal Assessment in March, 
listing over 75 recommendations with timelines of “Do Now”, 
“Do in the Next Year”, and “Do in the Next Two-Three Years.”  
The guiding principle of the report is that the synagogue is a sacred 
community.

At the time the Assessment was concluded, the intention was that 
the OII Committee and the Board would devote a day to review 
its over 75 recommendations.  And then COVID-19 happened, 
and the Temple closed.  Those review meetings did eventually take 
place, over three separate ZOOM calls held in May.

All Recommendations Approved by Board

For each of the recommendations, the votes were either approved, 
not approved, or approved with minor changes. The OII 
Committee and the Board reviewed all of the recommendations, 
and they were approved in some form, either as originally written, 
or with minor changes.  

Some of the most significant changes involve improved 
communication with the congregation with more transparency 
(e.g., regular town hall meetings, advance notice of Board meeting 
times, and publication of Board minutes), and a re-boot of the 
Human Resources Committee (e.g., published clear lines of 
authority, clergy and senior staff job descriptions, and standard and 
policies regarding employment reviews).   Contact the Temple if 
you are interested in receiving a copy of the full report.

Key Upcoming Assignments 
to Take the Recommendations Forward

We are pleased to report that Jonathan Kass, a previous President 
of Temple Israel, and Sheryl Stahl, Temple Borad Member 
and OII Committee Member, have agreed to act as “Program/
Implementation Managers.”  Their mission will be to assess 
progress, on a monthly basis, against action plans to implement 
the recommendations. They will also be responsible to report that 
progress to both the Board and to the congregation.

Also working on a go-forward basis are the following “Owners” of 
each of the areas listed below.  Jonathan and Sheryl will work with 
these individuals to help them formulate action plans.
•	 Board Purpose, Function and Structure – 
   Kathryn McDermott, previous Board Member and ad-hoc OII 

advisor
•	 Foundational Statements 
  Joanne Levy, previous Board Member and OII co-leader of 

Foundational Statements section
•	 Communication with Congregation
    Dawn Haldane, OII co-chair, previous Board Member, and OII 

co-leader of Communication with Congregation section
•	 Human Resources Operations 
   Linda Burney, previous President, and Chair of the Personnel 

Committee

•	 Leadership Development
   Immediate Past President, Joyce Feldman
•	 Bylaws
   Current Recording Secretary, and OII co-leader of Bylaws OII 

section.

An additional important assignment is Jared Goldin as “Procedures 
Manager.”  One of the discoveries in the Assessment Process was that, 
as an organization we rely too much on word-of-mouth regarding 
“how things get done around here,” with little documentation to 
pass along to the next Board Member or Committee Chair.  Jared 
will work to help us correct that.

Town Hall Meeting 

We still want to have a Town Hall Meeting to discuss the OII 
Report in detail with all you.  Holding that meeting – and holding 
any Town Hall Meetings - is a challenge because the Temple is 
not even open now.  The Temple is in the process of considering 
other alternatives of communication with its congregants beyond 
the written communication of emails and monthly bulletins.  Rest 
assured that when the Temple does open, we will get together.  And 
how we look forward to that day!  In the meantime, stay well, and 
stay safe.

JEW IT AT HOME
A GLOBAL JEWISH COMMUNITY

Social distancing does not mean social isolation.

Jewitathome.com is a curation of resources to create digital Jewish 
Community and live a Jewish life even when we cannot gather 
physically. 

RJ ON THE GO
Interactive Jewish Experiences

 for Everyone in Your Family!

ReformJudaism.org is launching a platform to host interactive, 
meaningful and fun experiences that are easily accessible on the 
go or at home. RJ on the Go invites you to own your Jewish 
journey by choosing experiences that speak to you, on a schedule 
that works for your life. Check it out at http://cloud.email.rj.org/
RJonTheGo-Info
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Harper will become a Bat Mitzvah 
on August 15, 2020. Harper was 
born in Long Beach and has lived 
here her entire life. She is an 8th 
grader at Rogers Middle School. 
Harper loves baking and is starting 
to become excited about cooking of 
all kinds. She also loves swimming 
and has participated in the Long 
Beach Junior Guards for the last 
three years. 
For her Mitzvah Project in 7th 
grade she participated in Project 
Chicken Soup, a non-profit 

organization that delivers free nutritious kosher meals to people 
in the greater Los Angeles area living with HIV/AIDS, cancer, and 
other serious illnesses. She chose Project Chicken Soup in honor of 
her grandfather, Steven Friedman.

Hi my name is JD Johnson. My 
Bar Mitzvah is on August 8, 2020.  
I live in Fountain Valley with my 
Mom, Dad, 2 turtles, 2 lizards, 2 
ferrets, 2 pigs and 1 amazing dog 
Scarlet! Yep, we have our very 
own small urban farm! Some of 
my hobbies are playing water 
polo for United Water Polo Club 
of HB, skateboarding, surfing,  
video games, playing my trumpet, 
and currently I’m trying to learn 
the guitar.  My family and I love 
to travel and try new foods and 
restaurants. I am a pescatarian and 
I love sushi!! I also really enjoy 

listening to music, not just playing it. Music frees my mind and 
relaxes my soul. Some of the genres I like are, classic rock, old 
school rap and reggae. My mom and I love to jam out in the car 
and since I can remember we have living room dance parties that 
are super fun! 
For my Mitzvah Project,  I was part of a few great organizations. 
Shabbat Fellowship with Mr. Jay on Saturday’s, volunteering my 
time to varies different activities and events through The Lions 
Heart Foundation, and Downs Syndrome Association of Orange 
County.  
I strive to do the best I can in everything I do. I take major pride 
in school and have gotten straight A’s all thru middle school so far! 
In elementary school I ended the year with a great bang! I received 
the “Heartbeat of Tamura”, an award that Is granted to one student 
in the whole school. Voted by all staff members, it goes to a fifth 
grader that is not only academically strong, but who’s character 
is stellar. A leader, and inspiration to others. It was an honor to 
receive. 
I am grateful to everyone who has helped and supported me on my 
journey to Bar Mitzvah.  Thank you for sharing it with me.

Shalom. My name is Sophie 
Cherin, I am going into eighth 
grade at Tincher Middle school, I 
live in Lakewood with my Mom 
and Dad, and my little sister, 
Cosette. We have two dogs, Coco 
and Baxter, who keep our house 
filled with life and excitement all 
the time.  I will be Bat Mitzvah’d 
on the Saturday morning of 
August 1st. This experience is very 
special to me for many reasons, one 
being to carry on the tradition, and 
another being the first virtual Bat 
Mitzvah at Temple Israel, I also get 
to be the first Bat Mitzvah of our 

new Rabbi, Rabbi Fox, at Temple Israel. For my Mitzvah Project 
I volunteered at the Sabbath Fellowship at our temple, where I 
helped prepare and serve food, lead a service, and socialize with 
the older members of our community. I really liked my Mitzvah 
Project because it made me feel like I was giving back to the Temple 
I have been going to since first grade. I am thrilled to become a Bat 
Mitzvah, and serve my duties as a Jewish adult.

THIS MONTH'S B'NAI MITZVAH

SOPHIE CHERIN
August 1, 2020

JD JOHNSON
August 8, 2020

HARPER HOGAN
August 15, 2020

SCAVENGER HUNT
345 YOUTH EVENT

Wednesday, August 5 at 4:00 pm

All TI kids entering 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade are welcome! 
Our high school youth group ANDI board is

 happy to bring an exciting zoom scavenger hunt 
to our 3rd, 4th, 5th graders.

 
Please RSVP to Kara Liu karaandchun@gmail.com
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There is no doubt we are all looking forward to the day when 
we can gather once again back in our Temple building. Yet, as a 
“kehilla kedosha”, a sacred Jewish community, we continue to 
prioritize the health and well-being of all who are a part of our 
congregational family.

We know you have many questions about when and how we 
will return to our building for services and activities. As has been 
demonstrated over the last few months, our understanding of 
COVID-19 changes regularly, and the guidance received by the 
CDC, national, state, and local governments is updated frequently. 
As the situation changes and we continue to learn more, it is 
our intention to keep our community up to date with current 
guidelines.

In order to best evaluate these guidelines, Temple Israel has 
assembled a very talented group of individuals to help guide us 
through the reopening process. These members are volunteering 
their time and expertise to ensure that we are cautious and respectful 
of what reopening should look like for our community, as well as 
remaining acutely aware of the consequences should we not do this 
in a thoughtful and deliberate manner. Additionally, the task force 
is proceeding with a full understanding of the Governor's recent 
rollback orders.

The Reopening Task Force is staffed by Eric Shatzkin (Executive 
Director), Sharon Amster Brown (Educator), Temple President 
Steve Gordon, and now Rabbi Fox. The members at large on the 
task force (in alphabetical order) include:

•	 Susie Amster, retired Executive Director of Temple Beth 
Sholom in Santa Ana, member of Temple Israel’s 100 Year 
Campaign Committee

•	 Greg Endelman, Dean of Orange County School of the Arts 
and Temple Israel board member

•	 Marian Martin, business owner and MBA and long-time 3rd 
grade teacher in our Torah Center

•	 Glenn Newman, MD, Family Medicine specialist currently 
working at Santa Monica Urgent Care

•	 Marcia Alcouloumre Senteno, MD, Infectious Disease 
specialist at St. Mary Medical Center in Long Beach

•	 David Tillman, MD, retired President & CEO St. Mary 
Medical Center, internal medicine and infectious disease 
specialist and founder of the infectious disease department at 
St. Mary Medical Center

As you may be aware, the number for COVID-19 cases has 
continued to increase in recent weeks. We are monitoring the 
situation closely and determining ways we can be with each other in 
person while remaining safe. Protocols are now being coordinated 
for how we may (in the near future should new cases of the virus 
begin to decrease) reintroduce in-person services, as well as Torah 
Center and Youth Programming. In the immediate future, we will 
continue to offer our services and programming via Zoom and 

FORUM DISCUSSION 
WITH 

REOPENING TASK FORCE

Monday, August 17 at 7:00 pm

What The Start Of This Year 
At Temple Israel Will Look Like

and
Update On This Year's High Holy Days Plans

If you have questions for the Task Force that you would 
like to submit ahead of time, please email Charmaine at 
clw@tilb.org Subject: Forum Question.

Facebook Live.

You will soon be receiving an email with a brief survey, asking 
questions about your personal comfort and expectations as we look 
towards reopening the Temple building, as well as asking how we 
can fulfill your needs while we continue to operate remotely. Please 
take the time to fill out the survey completely to assist our task force 
and staff in making the appropriate decisions for our community.

If you have any questions about the process, or ways to access our 
programs and services moving forward, do not hesitate to contact 
Eric Shatzkin, our Executive Director (ejs@tilb.org or ext. 111), 
or our office staff. Our clergy is also available for counsel as well 
as questions about our worship moving forward. Rabbi Fox can 
be reached at RabbiFox@tilb.org or ext. 214, Cantor Hass can be 
reached at CantorHass@tilb.org or ext. 213.

Wishing you and your loved ones continued health,

The Temple Israel Reopening Task Force:
Susie Amster, Greg Endelman, Marian Martin, Glenn Newman, 
Marcia Alcouloumre Senteno, David Tillman

With great appreciation: we have added Carl Schultz to our 
Task Force, UCI Professor Emeritus of Emergency Medicine 
and Public Health, Emergency Medicine and Associate EMS 
Medical Director, Orange County Health Care Agency since this 
letter was written.

EMAIL COMMUNICATION TO 
CONGREGATION JULY 14, 2020

REOPENING TASK FORCE
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LIFE MEMBERS
Julie Alban
Seymour and Reva Alban
Helen Barrad
Jack and Binnie Berro
Jean Feldman
Ronald and Sylvia Hartman
David Tillman and Karen Zoller

RABBI'S CIRCLE
Richard and Amy Lipeles
Howard and Dove Mayo

TEMPLE DOME
Mark Beizer and 
   Cathe Hagerman Beizer
Clifford Corman and 
   Deborah Fabricant
Elaine Davis
Joe and Laurie Dempsey
Hank and Joyce Feldman
Seth and Amy Goldman
Steven and Pamela Keiles
Alan and Kathy Kreida
Michael and Cheryl Laven
David and Irene Leib
Alan and Robin Lilien
Howard and Karen Ort
Aaron and Violeta Stolpen

DOUBLE CHAI
Anonymous
Laurie Arroyo
Ron Artstein and Nancy Hall
Beverly August
Michele Berro
John and Marcie Blumberg
Jim and Peggy Brady
Michael and Suzanne Brodsly
Alan and Rosecarrie Brooks
Richard and Linda Burney
Bill and Sharon Coleman
Michael Tate and Ruth 
Cooperman
Mark Dressner and Matthew 
Davis
Howard and Nancy Epstein
Joanne Feldman
Gary and Lindsey Fields
RenéE Florsheim

Steve and Michelle Gordon
Glenn and Chana Ham-Rosebrock
Carl and Elise Hartman
Jonathan and Lynne Kass
Linda Keiles and Leslie Ciletti
Seth and Vicki Kogan
Judith Leff
Gerald and Joanne Levy
John and Joanne Lopez
Steven and Cindy Meltzer
Leon Neumann and Janice Wood
David and Susan Philips
Daryl and Sandy Phillips
David and Sadie Sacks
Todd and Vicki Scherwin
Mark and Elizabeth Sharzer
Leon and Barbara Shoag
Susan Stuhlbarg
Libby Wilson

MENORAH CIRCLE
Eric and Caren Adler
David and Cindy Arana
Beatrice Aron
Joshua and Amy Axel
Bruce and Michelle Baral
J. Garth Begler and Laura Snyder
Eliezer and Karen Ben-Shmuel
David and Sharlee Bergman
Thomas and Jacqueline Besley
Denis and Judy Blumenthal
Cory and Karen Briddle
Joel and Edie Brodsky
John Burkholder and 
    Barbara Pollack
Neil and Laura Chasin
Gabriel and Zynette Cohen
Marc Coleman
Bill and Wynndi Dahlin
Francine De France
Burt and Judith Dubowy
Rob and Debbie Feldman
Daniel and Debi Felsenthal
Donald Fike
John and Joy Fisher
Terry and Elizabeth Fiskin
Richard and Arlene Freeman
Stuart and Lauren Friedman
Brian and Laurie Garabedian

WE RECOGNIZE THE GENEROSITY OF OUR SUSTAINING MEMBERS

Robert and Nadia Geller
Cliff and Laurie Gerstman
Jared and Trish Goldin
Elan Goldmann and Alyssa Cohen
Jonathan and Cindy Gotz
Adolfo Guzman-Lopez and 
   Lysa Saltzman
David and Julie Hamer
Judith Hardaker
Arline Hillinger
David Hillinger and Anne Gundry
Alain and Tari Hirsch
Mark and Margo Hoffer
Craig Kain and Kevin O'Grady
Ruth Kaller
Robert and Ronni Kaplan
Rudy and Christina Kimmerling
Joel and Ronna Kizner
Ann Lentzner
Gordon and Judith Lentzner
Glenn and Stacey Levine
Bradley and Carrie Levinson
Meir and Melodee Levy
Thomas and Gail Levy
James Licht
Corey Lieber and Vanessa Kitzis
Art Lim and Dawn Haldane
James and Nancy Linden
Joyce Lott
Harry and Eva Lowenstein
Alan Lowenthal and 
   Deborah Malumed
Joshua and Erika Lowenthal
Kevin Mahoney and 
   Anna Salusky-Mahoney
Gary and Lisa Marschall
Carol Masters
Felicia Megdal
Marc and Diane Merrick
Matthew and Emily Miller
Ralph and Jane Mindess
Barry and Donna Mitnick
Aaron Morris and 
   Andrea Karabenick
Ross and Dena Moskowitz
Ellen Polsky
Joseph and Susan Posard
Barry and Jean Potter
Michael Rosen and Deborah Lewis

Darren and Amy Rosenberg
David and Judith Ross
William and Elaine Ross
Vanessa Rubinstein and 
   Devon Lyon
Jeff and Andrea Salisbury
Marlene Sanchez
Randy and Robin Schafer
Jeffrey Schimsky and Kendra Miller
Carl and Janet Schultz
Harold and Gerda Seifer
David and Marcia Senteno
Adam and Sharlene Siegel
Mark and Amber Sokolowski
Rick and Nealy Solymar
Shelly Spiegel-Coleman
Sheryl Stahl and 
   Jane Withrow-Stahl
Jan and Norma Stein
Timothy and Karen Strelitz
David Sweeney and 
   Amy Koplovsky
Patrick and Lisa Varon
Amit and Alana Weinberg
Howard and Ava Weiss
Barbara Wolfe
Myron Wollin and Cynthia Gordon
Sandra Yavitz
Audrey Zahler
Barry and Rita Zamost
Marvin Zamost and Linda Haley
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  3 David and Marcia Senteno - 23 years
     Mark and Liz Sharzer - 35 years
  5 Craig Kain and Kevin O'Grady - 19 years
  7 Rich and Amy Lipeles - 43 years
  9 Joshua and Amy Axel - 17 years
     Alejandro and Amber Mendoza - 12 years
     Jeffrey and Susie Siegel - 27 years
10 Cory and Karen Briddle - 7 years
     Bill and Wynndi Dahlin - 46 years
     Kevin Mahoney and Anna Salusky-Mahoney - 12 years
11 Daniel and Debi Felsenthal - 35 years
12 John and Joy Fisher - 41 years
13 Jerry Prell and Karen Calechman - 14 years
    Craig Yirush and Jessica Stern - 9 years
15 Steve and Nancy Levy - 22 years
     Wayne Slavitt and Joanne Ratner - 38 years
     Amit and Alana Weinberg - 10 years
16 Alan and Ilyse Brawer - 28 years
     Jim Finch and Ruth Freedman-Finch - 28 years
     Bradley and Carrie Levinson - 11 years
     Alan and Stephanie Pullman - 22 years
17 Ed and Judy Green - 45 years
     Alain and Tari Hirsch - 17 years
     Ilan and Nathalie Soussan - 13 years
18 Burrell and Marlene Ross - 57 years
20 Bob and Jeannie Alban - 53 years
     John and Alex Moreland - 14 years
21 David and Sharlee Bergman - 26 years
     Jonathan and Cindy Gotz - 37 years
     David and Julie Hamer - 6 years
     Ray and Netta Roberts - 49 years
23 Gary and Lindsey Fields - 40 years
24 Evan and Michelle Minkoff - 18 years
25 Bryon and Shlomit Jackson - 18 years
27 Baltazar and Melissa Osorio - 32 years
     Louis and Norma Schumow - 60 years
28 Matthew Knightly and Kate Burlingham - 16 years
     Sheldon and Sara-Ann Scherwin - 49 years
31 Daniel Asraf and Marie Ben-Sabat - 17 years
     Stuart and Lauren Friedman - 23 years
     Harvey and Dana Harmatz - 18 years

INTERFAITH GREETINGS
Black Lives Matter
By Roni Love, SCIC Member
“We’re going to have to be a little uncomfortable right now, 
because it’s only in pushing through that discomfort that we get to 
the other side of this and find the place where a high tide raises all 
ships,” said Megan Markle. Feeling this, I believe that statements 
from both the URJ and RAC will help us “work together across 
lines of difference to fight the structural racism that is embedded 
in our society and to advance justice for all people, regardless of 
race or ethnicity.”[emphases throughout, mine] This is our time to 
help make a difference!

Our country simply cannot achieve the values of “justice for 
all” to which it aspires until we address ongoing racism in all 
sectors and at all levels of society. URJ

“The Torah teaches us to accept others without prejudice or bias. 
Judaism also teaches the importance of working with others in 
the community to achieve social justice. Throughout the past 400 
years, Black people in America have been enslaved, subjugated, 
disenfranchised, murdered, and discriminated against. From 
generation to generation, white Americans, including white Jews, 
have failed to own and end the systemic racial injustices on which 
the nation was founded, and instead have actively or passively 
perpetuated these injustices. 

Our Jewish tradition is replete with instances of moral reckoning 
when we are asked to be present and accounted for. Ayecha?, 
we are asked. Where are you? We respond with a full throated, 
Hineinu. We are here. As Reform Jews committed to the spirit of 
this teaching, we say unequivocally, Black Lives Matter. To affirm 
that Black Lives Matter is to commit to a human and civil rights 
movement, working to end systemic racism against Black people 
and white supremacy.

To affirm that Black Lives Matter is to recognize that we are a 
racially diverse Reform Jewish Movement, and that our diversity 
is a source of our strength. To affirm that Black Lives Matter is for 
white Reform Jews to pledge to be in solidarity with Black Jews 
and Black people from all backgrounds against racial injustice and 
to act accordingly. 

To affirm that Black Lives Matter is to recognize the imperative to 
live with complexity and know that we can be steadfast in our love 
of and support for Israel while working side by side with those who 
hold differing views and express them respectfully. 

To affirm that Black Lives Matter is to accept discomfort, knowing 
that actions or inaction of white Jews have contributed to ongoing 
racial injustice. To affirm that Black Lives Matter is for white Jews 
to reflect on their own thoughts and behavior, to build meaningful 
relationships with Jews of Color and People of Color generally, and to 
work for reforms that will achieve real, lived freedom for Black people.”

SHALOM-SALAAM-PAZ-SHANTI-HER PING-PEACE



Yahrzeit Observance

“Zecher Tzadik Livracha”
The memory of the righteous are a blessing
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August 5-11
Abraham Ball* 
Arthur Barab    
Alfred Berliner* 
Albert Berman    
Pearl K. Black* 
Rose Blumberg* 
Sidney Collender* 
Ira Draper* 
Sylvia Edwards    
Samuel Finander* 
Joyce Foster    
Irving Frank    
Harvey Fried    
Jerome Garber    
Norman Garber    
Lillian Gold    
Kathryn Goldberg* 
Joseph Grobert* 
Paul Hillinger    
Leroy Hyde    
Lillian Jacobs    
Andi Joustra    
Nathan Kadner    
Shirley Kamler    
Walter Koppel* 
Anna Krieger* 
Edward Lampel* 
Bernard Landes    
Harriet Lang    
Diane Martin    
Addie Newman    
Ricki O'Leary    
Seymour Pizer* 
Barney Rosenstein* 
Herb Scharf    
Max Schneider* 
Ivy Shapiro    
Morris Shapiro    
Michel Sreiberg    
Edith Stone* 
Wolf Tepper    
Lorraine Valt    
Marvin Weiss    
Wallace Wright 

August 12-18
Esther Albert    
Aaron Bell    
Marshall Berman* 

Myron Blumberg* 
Freda Bromberg    
Theodore Delong    
George Emlein* 
Jerry Ezrin    
Shelly Fineberg    
Jack Freed* 
Elsie Friedman    
Allan Kearney    
R. Joseph Kincaid    
Elsie Levine    
Beverly Lee Levy    
Minnie Levy    
Toni Levyn    
Rita Lewis* 
Harold Mosenson    
Teddy Rouse    
Elizabeth Schwartz    
Leo Shultz* 
Benjamin Sindel* 
Aleen Snyder    
Donna Wall    
Max  A. Zahler* 

August 19-25
Tex Avchen    
Barry M. Black* 
Richard Bleich    
Harry Blumberg    
Leonard Cohen    
David Collender* 
Selma Cooperman    
Harry Corman    
Abraham Eiser    
Leonard Epstein    
Frances Faverman    
Leon Feldman    
Burt Feldman* 
David Flitt    
Frank Garabedian    
Harold Gotz* 
Glenn Gotz    
Robert Gundry    
Shirley Kavanau* 
Janet Kenner    
Karen Kurbatzky    
Daniel Leb* 
Ellen Levy    
Robert Meehan* 
Nathan Meltzer* 

Bella Milkes* 
Anna Nadler    
Mabel Raatz    
David Raslevich    
Philip Raykoff    
Eric Romain    
Ben Rotman    
Edward Saslow* 
Herbert Shapiro    
Philip L. Shohen* 
Marvin Sokol    
Lois Warshaw    
Louis Weil* 

August 26- Sept 1
George Beckhoff* 
Jack Begler    
Millard Bleier    
Harry Bohen* 
Joseph D. Brown    
Harlan Dobrofsky    
Mark Faigen    
Steven Mark Feldman* 
Barbara Freedman    
Leah Fudim    
Rae Gale    
Leo Greenberg* 

W. Robert Hagerman    
Edward N. Horner    
Sol Jampolsky* 
Marvin Kaufman    
Pauline Kearney    
Hilda Levine* 
Miriam Levy    
Natalie Miller    
Ruth Mitnick    
Joyce Neal    
Mary Alice Norman    
Esther "Nursie" Palludan    
Helen Pepose    
David Posalski* 
Marion Rayor    
Samuel Rothstein    
Sam Sherman* 
Winnifred Sugar    
William Sunshine    
Judith Tygard    
Alex Wool    
Bill Workman    
Sophie Wright    
Etta H. Zatlin* 
Helen Zelnick    
Philip Ziskrout

* These names are permanently inscribed on our memorial 
wall and will be read in perpetuity.

CONDOLENCES
Shari & David, Jacob, Liam and Michelle Alpern 

on the death of mother and grandmother, Marion Garbatow
The Brown Family

on the death of Rabbi Jonathan Brown
Howard & Nancy and Nina Epstein

on the death of mother and grandmother, Ruth Epstein
Amy & Seth, Jody and Kylie Goldman

on the death of father and grandfather, Joe D. Rabon, Sr.
Ross & Mireya, Zachary and Gabriella Gonzalez

on the death of their cousin, Moses Varon
Paul Levitt

on the death of his sister-in-law Robin Monroe-Levitt
Roni Love

on the death of her son, Daniel Love
Melissa & Scott, Evan and Mila Newman

on the death of father and grandfather, Herb Goldstein
Jodi & Larry Weber

on the death of her cousins, Sharon and Jerry Klieman 
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TEMPLE ISRAEL FUNDS
Tzedakah is a central mitzvah of Judaism.  It humanizes both the giver and the recipient. 

It acknowledges an important occasion, honors a person for a job well done, or pays tribute in sympathy.

Donor Name: Amount:

Message:

Send Card To:

Address:

Payment:                           Check Credit Card      VISA      Mastercard

Credit Card #                                                                                         Exp. Date:

Billing Address:

Signature: Phone #

To make a donation, please check off any fund above to which you would like to donate and fill out the form below. 
Tear out this sheet and mail to: Temple Israel - 269 Loma Avenue, Long Beach CA 90803

MUSIC FUNDS
	� Rob & Debbie Feldman Family Got Shabbat

  	Funds quarterly alternative music service.

	� Music Patrons
     Funds musical programsDISCRETIONARY FUNDS

	� Rabbi
	    Tzedakah projects at the Rabbi’s discretion

	� Cantor Sara Hass
	    Tzedakah projects at the Cantor’s discretion

	� Educator
	   For benefit of the Torah Center and its teachers
 

	� President
	    For special projects at the President’s discretion

BOOK FUND
	�  Library Fund

	     Purchase of library books

TEMPLE ISRAEL FUND
	�  General Fund

    For the support of on going congregational activities

COMMUNITY FUNDS
	� Homeless Assistance 

  		 Helps those in need pay first and/or last month’s rent
 

	� Caring Community
  		 Funds programs for Temple families in need

	� Nancy Leff and Donald Leff Memorial
  		 Purchases Hanukkah gifts for children of needy families

	� Yad B’Yad
  		 Purchases kitchen and catering supplies for Yad B’Yad

MISCELLANEOUS FUNDS
	� Rabbi Wolli & Sarah Kaelter 

        Sabbath Fellowship
  	 For Sabbath Fellowship senior programming
    

	� Stan Solomon Building
     For building repairs

TEMPLE ISRAEL FOUNDATION 
ENDOWMENT FUNDS

Please make checks payable to TI Foundation

	�Temple Israel Preservation Fund (TIP Fund)
     Funds building beautification and 
    refurbishment

	�  The Speizer Youth Development
     Funds youth activities

	� Pilger Lectureship
    Funds annual guest speaker lectures

	� Lapid-Shapiro 
    Funds annual lectureship programs and
    Torah Center educational programs

	�  Syd Lemmerman Jewish Camping         
      and Youth Fund
    In support of Jewish camping, Israel experiences, 
    and other informal Jewish educational programs

CAMP FUNDS
	� Paula & Michael Avchen Campership 

		  Camp/trip program for children in financial need

	� Lester Elbert and Corinne Van Boemel 
       Memorial Campership
  		 Camperships for those in financial need

	� Lipeles Family Camp & Adult Shabbaton
  		 Fund for Families in need

	� Jewish Campership
  		 Camperships for those in need

	� Miriam Berro Krugman
  		 Helps teens participate in the 
     URJ Mitzvah Corp.

PROGRAMMING FUNDS
	� ANDI 

      Programs for our teens

	� Jack Bard Memorial
  		 For Jewish programs of interest to the congregation

	�  Social Action 
  		 For social action and programming needs

	�  Joys of Jewish Learning
  		 Funds adult education programs at the Temple

TORAH CENTER FUNDS
	� Torah Center Fund

	� Polly Alevy Memorial Education
  	   Funds for Torah Center

	�  HUM (Horim U’Morim) 
    	  Funds Torah Center projects

	�  A. Estin Comarr Memorial 
      Torah Scholarship
  		 Funds scholarships for Torah Center

	�  Torah Center Scholarship 
	     Assists with Torah Center fees and scholarships

	�  Roselle & Herbert Sommer
        Scholarship Fund
       Assists with Torah Center fees and camp scholarships
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CONTRIBUTIONS THROUGH JULY 14
We appreciate the thoughtfulness of those who support Temple Israel  by remembering and honoring their  friends and loved ones through generous contributions

IN LOVING MEMORY
Jeannie & Bob Alban in loving memory of Jeannie’s mother, Mollie 

Cohen.
Seymour & Reva Alban in loving memory of Seymour’s father, 

Joseph Alban.
The Arana family in memory of beloved mother and grandmother, 

Lydia Jacobs.
Carol Beckerman in loving memory of her mother, Gertrude Beckerman.
Binnie & Jack Berro in memory of beloved aunt Ada Phillips.
Michele Berro, Aaron, Nathan & Miriam in memory of beloved father-

in-law and grandfather, David Krugman.
Jackie & Tom Besley in loving memory of Jackie’s mother, Marion Vance.
Tom & Jackie Besley in loving memory of Tom’s brother, Grant Besley.
Al & Rita Birch in loving memory of Al’s mother, Frida Livne.
Rita & Al Birch in loving memory of Rita’s dad, Michel Chabanski.
Marshall Blesofsky & Susan Sklar in loving memory of Marshall’s father, 

Oscar Blesofsky.
Judy & Denny Blumenthal in loving memory of Judy’s father, Louis Entin.
Judy & Denny Blumenthal in loving memory of Judy’s grandmother, 

Freda Entin.
David Bornstein & Karen Fried in loving memory of David’s father, 

Arthur Bornstein.
Saul & Falina Budeshtsky in loving memory of Saul’s father, 

Shimon Budeshtsky.
Cecelia & Danny Danziger in memory of Evelyn Cameron, beloved 

mother and nana/
Gayle Ehrenberg in loving memory of her mother, Anita Ehrenberg.
Lidia Fahlk in loving memory of her husband, Rick Fahlk.
Joanne Feldman in loving memory of her mother, Phyllis Bowman.
Joanne Feldman in memory of Harold Elbert, beloved uncle of 

David Feldman.
Lindsey & Gary Fields in loving memory of Lindsey’s father, 

George Fenimore.
Jean Fromm & Colleen Carver in loving memory of Jean’s father, 

Lloyd Fromm.
Jean Fromm & Colleen Carver in memory of Fernando Calderon.
Robert & Nadia Geller in loving memory of Robert’s father, Joseph Geller.
Bill Giser & Margaret Locke in loving memory of Bill’s parents, Harold 

W. Giser and Rachel S. Giser.
Lory & Marvin Glickman in loving memory of Lory’s father, 

Harry Brodsky.
Rosendo & Mireya Gonzalez in loving memory of Rosendo’s uncle, 

Benjamin Varon.
Steve & Michelle Gordon in loving memory of Steve’s father, 

Milton A. Gordon.
Anne Gundry & David Hillinger in loving memory of Anne’s aunt, 

Glenna Cherry Martel.
Dorothy Hartstein in loving memory of her father, Samuel Federman.
Sandra & Gerald Joffe in loving memory of Sandra’s grandmother, 

Annette Levey.
Paddy Kaller in loving memory of her mother, Jeanette Padway.
Dorothy & Joshua Kaye in memory of Dorothy’s mother, Bertha Sherman.
Linda Keiles & Leslie Ciletti in loving memory of Linda’s mother, 

Charlotte Sunshine.
Chuck Leff in loving memory of his mother, Elinor Leff.
Chuck Leff in loving memory of his father, Alexander Leff.
Chuck Leff in loving memory of his grandfather, Abe Olinsky.
Dorothy Levin in loving memory of her husband, Al Levin.
Jerry & Joanne Levy in loving memory of Jerry’s mother, Beverly Lee Levy.
Jerry & Joanne Levy in loving memory of Jerry’s grandmother, 

Minnie Levy.

Robin & Alan Lilien in loving memory of Fernando Calderon.
Joanne & John Lopez in loving memory of Joanne’s mother, 

Jacqueline Slutsky.
Roni Love in loving memory of her haver, Fernando Calderón.
Alan Lowenthal & Deborah Malumed in loving memory of Alan’s 

brother, Elias Lowenthal.
Ann & Michael Martin in loving memory of Ann’s grandfather, 

Herman Shalotsky.
Daryl & Sandy Phillips in memory of Daryl’s beloved grandmother, 

Fannie Phillips.
Burrell & Marlene Ross in loving memory of their son, Brian Jay Ross.
Herman Rubin in loving memory of his father, Louis Rubin.
Louis & Norma Schumow in memory of Gerson Schumow, beloved 

brother of Louis.
Louis & Norma Schumow in memory of Harry Schumow, beloved 

grandfather of Louis.
Marcia & David Senteno in loving memory of Marcia’s father and 

mother, Albert and Zella Alcouloumre.
Matthew & Sharon Sloan in loving memory of Matthew’s mother and 

father, Lillian Rosenberg and Harold Sloan.
Sheryl & Jeffrey Stewart in loving memory of Sheryl’s mother, 

Myla Musicant.
Gail Webster in loving memory of her grandson, Robby Slomann.
Ava & Howard Weiss in loving memory of Ava’s father, 

Edward Solomon.
Marcia Wertheimer in loving memory of her father, Charles Memel.
Barbara Wolfe in loving memory of her sister-in-law, Katie Roberts.
Karen Zoller & David Tillman in loving memory of Karen’s mother, 

Barbara Ann Zoller.
Ed Zwieback & Mona Panitz in memory of Ed’s beloved mother, 

Belle Zwieback.
Harold & Gerda Seifer in loving memory of Harold’s mother, 

Esther Seifer.
GENERAL FUND

Adele & Ron Banner in honor of Phyllis and Bob Wallis’ 52nd wedding 
anniversary.

Binnie and Jack Berro & family in loving memory of Grandma Fannie.
Karen Fried in honor of the safe arrival of Marshall Richard Hughes, 

grandson of C.J. Harmatz and Mark Levinstein.
Kevin Giser in support of Temple Israel.
Jared & Trish Goldin in loving memory of Jon Sommers.
Jeanne Halliday in memory of Thea Brodkin, beloved sister of Linda C. 

Fox and Dale Strok.
Jeanne Halliday in memory of Tang Nguyen, husband of Lydia Pinto.
Leslie Kline in memory of Rabbi Jonathan Brown, beloved husband of 

Saragrace Brown.
Tammy & Daniel Kline in memory of Rabbi Jonathan Brown, beloved 

husband of Saragrace Brown.
Robin & Alan Lilien in honor of the safe arrival of Marshall Richard 

Hughes, grandson of C.J. Harmatz and Mark Levinstein.
Susan Masback in memory of Rabbi Jonathan Brown, beloved husband 

of Saragrace Brown.
Bethlaine Moreno and family in memory of Shirley Stein, beloved 

mother of Kenneth Stein.
David & Sadie Sacks in honor of the safe arrival of Marshall Richard 

Hughes, grandson of C.J. Harmatz and Mark Levinstein.
Sadie & David Sacks in memory of Rabbi Jonathan Brown, beloved 

husband of Saragrace Brown.
Bill & Kristina Shafton in memory of Ruth Epstein, beloved mother of 

Howard Epstein.
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Bill & Kristina Shafton in memory of Robin Monroe-Levitt, beloved 
sister-in-law of Paul Levitt.

Barbara Wolfe in memory of Thea Brodkin, beloved sister of Linda C. 
Fox and Dale Strok.

RABBI DISCRETIONARY FUND
Rochelle & Jim Anderson to welcome our new Rabbi to our temple and 

community.
Judy & Denny Blumenthal in memory of Mark Fox, beloved brother of 

Rabbi Scott Fox.
Judy & Denny Blumenthal to welcome Rabbi, Dori & Adi Fox to 

Temple Israel.
Harriette Ellis in memory of Mark Fox, beloved brother of Rabbi Scott Fox.
Shirlee Sappell in memory of her beloved father, David Labow.
Bill & Kristina Shafton welcomed Rabbi Scott Fox to his new home!
Mark & Liz Sharzer in honor of Rabbi Simon “with thanks for his plain 

spoken, eloquent wisdom in explaining Torah and enriching their Jewish lives”.
Wendy Simon to thank Temple Israel for the warm welcome when 

joining the online Shabbat services.
Bradley Warren in loving memory of his brother, Lander Warren.

ANDI FUND
Binnie, Jack, and Michele Berro, Miriam, Aaron and Nathan in honor of 

Johanna Brown’s high school graduation.

PAULA & MICHAEL AVCHEN CAMPERSHIP FUND
Paula Avchen in honor of Julie Avchen and Andi Friedman’s anniversary.
Paula Avchen in honor of the new home of Kathie and Peter Davis.

CANTOR SARA HASS DISCRETIONARY FUND
Shari & David Alpern in memory of Shari’s beloved mother, Marion 

Garbatow.
Rochelle & Jim Anderson with much gratitude for all the Cantor has 

done during this quarantine.
Judy & Denny Blumenthal in memory of Shari Alpern’s beloved mother, 

Marion Garbatow.
Sarah Entin in memory of Shari Alpern’s beloved mother, Marion 

Garbatow.
Sarah Entin in appreciation of the beautiful musical services enjoyed 

during this time.
Wendy Simon to thank Temple Israel for the warm welcome when 

joining the online Shabbat services and in appreciation of Cantor Hass’s 
beautiful music.

CARING COMMUNITY FUND
Carol Beckerman in memory of Jackie Jones, beloved sister of CJ 

Harmatz and sister-in-law of Mark Levinstein.

EDUCATOR DISCRETIONARY FUND
Rochelle & Jim Anderson with appreciation & gratitude to Sharon 

Amster Brown for keeping Torah Center and our temple connected for the 
fun, creative, inspirational Torah Center Lives.

ROB & DEBBIE FELDMAN FAMILY
GOT SHABBAT FUND

Robert & Laurie Raykoff in loving memory of Robert’s grandfather, 
Bernard Reed.

HOMELESS ASSISTANCE FUND
Karen Fried donated in support of Stephanie’s Minions.
Anne Gundry & David Hillinger in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son 

of Roni Love.
Randy & Robin Schafer in support of community food banks.

JOYS OF JEWISH LEARNING FUND
Karen Fried in blessed memory of her daughter, Chloe Genevieve Fried.

MIRIAM BERRO KRUGMAN
CAMPERSHIP FUND

Terry & Elizabeth Fiskin in honor of Miriam Berro Krugman’s 
graduation from Brandeis University.

Kristina & Bill Shafton in honor of Miriam Krugman’s graduation from 
Brandeis University.

MUSIC PATRONS FUND
Marcie & John Blumberg in loving memory of Marcie’s grandfather, 

Max Rosensweig.

SOCIAL ACTION FUND
Carol Beckerman in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of Roni Love.
John & Marcie Blumberg in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of 

Roni Love.
Nettie Coleman in support of Drive By, Drop Off and Donate Food 

Drive.
Harriette Ellis in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of Roni Love.
Harriette Ellis in memory of Thea Brodkin, beloved sister of Linda C. 

Fox and Dale Strok.
Lidia Fahlk in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of Roni Love.
Gary & Lindsey Fields in support of Drive By, Drop Off and Donate 

Food Drive.
Linda C. Fox in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of Roni Love.
Karen Fried in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of Roni Love.
Jean Fromm & Colleen Carver in support of Drive By, Drop Off and 

Donate Food Drive.
Jeanne Halliday in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of Roni Love.
Chana & Glenn Ham-Rosebrock in memory of Daniel Love, beloved 

son of Roni Love.
Chana & Glenn Ham-Rosebrock in memory of Robin Monroe-Levitt, 

beloved sister-in-law of Paul Levitt.
Shearen Johnson in support of Drive By, Drop Off and Donate Food 

Drive.
Paul Levitt in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of Roni Love.
Arla Lewis in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of Roni Love.
Robin & Alan Lilien in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of 

Roni Love.
Amy & Richard Lipeles in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of 

Roni Love.
Roni & Sushila Love in memory of Robin Monroe-Levitt, beloved sister-

in-law of Paul Levitt.
Roni & Sushila Love in memory of Rabbi Jonathan Brown, beloved 

husband of Saragrace Brown.
Eva & Harry Lowenstein in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of 

Roni Love.
Bonnie Lowenthal & Evan Braude in memory of Daniel Love, beloved 

son of Roni Love.
Carol Masters in support of Drive By, Drop Off and Donate Food Drive.
Gayle Nachlis in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of Roni Love.
Leon Neumann & Janice Wood in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son 

of Roni Love.
Leon Neumann & Janice Wood in support of Drive By, Drop Off and 

Donate Food Drive.
Kate Sachnoff & Lawrence Rosenthal in memory of Thea Brodkin, 

beloved sister of Linda C. Fox and Dale Strok.
David & Sadie Sacks in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of Roni 

Love.
Barbara Wolfe in memory of Daniel Love, beloved son of Roni Love.
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TEMPLE ISRAEL PRESERVATION FUND

(Hiddur Mitzvah Fund-Foundation)
Harriette Ellis in memory of Brownie Brown, beloved father of 

Joyce Feldman.
Harriette Ellis in memory of dear mother and grandmother, Diane Guest.
Harriette Ellis in memory of Kelly Hanna, dear sister of Catherine Hanna.
Harriette Ellis in memory of Jackie Jones, precious sister of CJ Harmatz.

TORAH CENTER FUND
Binnie, Jack and Michele Berro in honor of adorable little prince, 

Marshall Richard Hughes, grandson of C.J. Harmatz & Mark Levinstein 
and Harvey & Dana Harmatz.

Bill & Kristina Shafton with gratitude to Sharon Amster Brown for 
making Temple Israel’s senior class feel so special during these crazy times.
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